A WONDERFUL WEEK


How wonderful the week of Vacation Bible School?  The week of VBS is a wonderful week from several different aspects.


Through the eyes of the children it often is a wonder.  I certainly remember many of the crafts from VBS when I was only a child.  One year we made praying hands from plaster of Paris.  I just could not figure out how one could take a packet of powder and somehow come up with praying hands, but with some water and a mold along with our powder we did.


The wonder of our own children in Vacation Bible School is memorable also.  Meagan’s Ten Commandments that she made in VBS on burned wood have been very special to me although there were some misspelled words (that made it more special to me).  They hung on my office wall for years.


As a pastor, it has always touched my heart that our churches will do amazing out-reach for Vacation Bible School.  How else do so many children who do not normally attend our church find out about VBS, come and enjoy that special week.  Many years we have had visiting families from VBS begin attending our church and ultimately join to become part of our church family.  


The preparation that all of our folks put into this special week is thrilling to me.  From lesson preparation to decorations even the meals, everything has to be just right.  To our church people I say thanks for all you do.


The greatest wonder of that wonderful week are the souls who give their heart and lives to Jesus.  In the mid to late seventies my sister gave her heart to the Lord during Vacation Bible School at our home church.  Many of our children, teens, and young adults have been saved in VBS.  There is no greater wonder than a soul being saved.


I must say this past week has been a WONDERFUL WEEK simply because of the WONDER OF WONDERS--- souls being saved!

Yours in Christ,

Brother Randy Burtram
